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                                                                                             December, 2014  
 

Next Meeting 
Tuesday 

January 13th, 2015 
 

Bergen Park Firehouse 
Social Time 9:00-9:30 

Meeting at 9:30 am 
 

January Program   

"Winging It In Winter" 
Presented by Amy Yarger. 
Amy is the Horticulture Director from the 
Butterfly Pavillion. 

Happy January 
Birthdays 
Diana Aldridge 
Ginny Cerrillo 
Kathy Lee 
Irma Wolf 
Marian Robertson 

Our  
Toilet Paper Drive  

for EChO weighed in at 
57 pounds! 

Way to go, EGC! 

Please remember to 
recharge and to use your 

Grocery Cards! 
Please purchase them 

from the Garden Club to 
ensure that the proceeds 

come to our club! 
 

Jessie C. Davis 
Longtime member of Evergreen Garden Club, Jessie 
Davis, passed away December 4, 2014. She was very 
active in the club until recent years when illness kept her 
homebound.  A private memorial has been held. Per her 
wishes, memorial donations may be made to our club or to 
Suncrest Hospice, Denver. 

Painted Lady 
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Linda Ringrose has loaded up her car for 
delivery of TP to ECHO. Photo by Paul 
Luzetski. 

A Big Thank You to the Hospitality Committee Members:  
Linda Fisher and Lorrie Redman for ALL their help with 
our very lovely Christmas Party!! You were busy little  
elves all morning! Kudos!  

December Meeting!  

Two of our prizes. Tillandsia plant 
with moss inside a terrarium ball, 
and a miniature cactus. 

Jo Overton in her pretty holiday jacket. 
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If you would like to include information in the Wild Iris, 

please send an email to editor@evergreengardenclub.org 
 

or contact Lucy Ginley, cell 303-881-2150 or email lginley@comcast.net 
 
 

4 attentive ladies: Joy Young, Irma Wolf, Gayle Gordon, Marjorie Clinton at our brief 
meeting before the party. 

Visit us online at www.evergreengardenclub.org 

Evergreen Garden Club is a 501c3 non-profit organization 
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 Evergreen Garden Club Meeting December 9, 2014 
The meeting was called to order at 9:40am by President, Susan Blake. Other Board 
Members present, Co-Vice president Paul Luzetski, Co- Vice President, Annell Hoy, 
Secretary, Jean Lipson, and Member Emeritus. Louise Mounsey, Our Treasurer, Patti 
Stefaniw was unable to attend…she was unexpectedly called out of town. We had 40 
members attend our meeting today. 
Annell, who is in charge of EGC Directory, gave us an update for our club directories. At the 
welcoming committee table today there were Avery Labels available for us with contact 
information for our member, Kristina Hughes, please put this information in your directories. 
Additionally she asked if anyone knew how to contact Jean Barta or Guinevere Larson; both 
are paid members but we don’t have their EGC Information form .We want to get their 
names into the system so they can be contacted as needed. Also, please note the following 
changes: Margot Constable has taken the Historian/ Photographer position as one of our 
photographers who will join Susan Blake in taking pictures. Cherie Luke has taken over the 
EChO Table, and Cindy Gibson will continue taking care of the Welcoming table. Annell 
also gave us an update on the use of a vehicle for the Rodeo Parade. The board has 
decided that it would be great fun to have a 1965 vehicle that is the same year as The 
Evergreen Garden Club was established. Jo Powers will check on the year of the vehicle 
that her husband, Jon, owns. She will contact Annell, Paul, or Barbara, with that information. 
Additionally, Annell told us a quart of bulk wild flower seed mix will be purchased if it is 
absolutely necessary. We are hoping that members will donate enough of the seeds that 
they have collected and to please give them to Annell. Barbara Steger has purchased 
envelopes for the seeds…we have decided to have them professionally printed front and 
back as soon as the verbage for the Expo ad has been determined. We are in need of 
people who will help assemble the packets, additionally, parade walkers who are capable of 
walking two miles are needed to pass out flower seed packets. Walkers will wear EGC T-
Shirts, (design to be determined) walking shoes or cowboy boots, blue jeans, plus cowboy 
hats. Annell sent around two different clip boards for these two items. Registration and 
payment for entry into the parade is due in March of 2015. Any questions or concerns 
please touch base with Annell. Additionally she reminded us of three important dates to 
remember in regard to our 50th anniversary year 
• May 12 Our Fiftieth Anniversary Luncheon 
• June 20 The Evergreen Rodeo Parade in which we will participate 
• June 27 Our 50th Anniversary Expo 
For those of you who missed the location of our Expo it will be at the Evergreen Fire and 
Rescue Training Center Any questions or concerns regarding our Expo please contact Paul, 
Barb, or Susan. 
Jean called for a motion to accept the November minutes as printed in the Wild Iris. 
Our Committee Chairs had nothing to report. 
In January, Barbara Steger and Susan Blake will be finalizing the Fiftieth Anniversary 
Luncheon; more information will be forthcoming. 
Paul, Susan, and Barbara have designed hand-outs on the Expo committees. Members are 
asked to please take one home, review it and sign up for the committee of your choice at 
the January meeting. 
With no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 9:55. Afterwards 
members enjoyed playing Christmas games and indulged in a fabulous luncheon provided 
by our members. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jean Lipson, Secretary 


